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OHSB reaches settlement with Rust Movie Productions, LLC 
 

SANTA FE — The New Mexico Environment Department’s Occupational Health and Safety Bureau 
(“Bureau”) has reached a settlement with Rust Movie Productions LLC (“RMP”) regarding two citations 
issued by the Bureau following the workplace fatality and injury that occurred on Oct. 21, 2021, on the set 
of the film “Rust.” By the terms of this settlement, RMP will withdraw its contest of the citations and 
agrees to pay $100,000, the largest OSHA penalty in the State of New Mexico since 2010. This settlement 
resolves OHSB’s investigation and citation related to this incident. 
 
On Oct. 21, 2021, cinematographer Halyna Hutchins was fatally shot and director Joel Souza was injured 
on the set of Rust when a live round was discharged from a revolver used by actor Alec Baldwin during a 
rehearsal. The Bureau found that RMP violated workplace safety laws by exposing employees to being 
struck by discharged rounds or projectiles when firearms were used on the set of the motion picture 
production. The Bureau issued the highest level of citations available under law and Rust contested the 
citations.  
 
Under the New Mexico Occupational Health and Safety Act, employers are responsible for providing safe 
and healthful workplaces for their employees. The Bureau’s role is to ensure these conditions for New 
Mexico’s workers by setting and enforcing standards, and providing training, education, and assistance. 
For more information, visit the Bureau’s webpage. 
 

### 
 

NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in the administration of its programs or activities, 
as required by applicable laws and regulations.  NMED is responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning 
non-discrimination requirements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Parts 5 and 7, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 
504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of the 
Federal Water Pollution Control Act Amendments of 1972. If you have any questions about this notice or any of NMED’s non-discrimination 
programs, policies or procedures, you may contact: Kathryn Becker, Non-Discrimination Coordinator | NMED |1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite 
N4050 | P.O. Box 5469 | Santa Fe, NM 87502 or (505) 827-2855 or nd.coordinator@env.nm.gov. If you believe that you have been 
discriminated against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you may contact the Non-Discrimination Coordinator. 

 
### 

The Environment Department’s mission 
is to protect and restore the 

environment and to foster a healthy 
and prosperous New Mexico for 
present and future generations. 

https://www.env.nm.gov/opf/wp-content/uploads/sites/13/2023/02/2023-02-23-OSHA-22-11-NMED-v.-Rust-Movie-Productions-LLC-Fully-Executed-Settlement-Agreement-pj.pdf
https://www.env.nm.gov/occupational_health_safety/wp-content/uploads/sites/12/2022/04/2022-04-20-COMMS-NMED-releases-OHSB-report-into-shooting-on-set-of-Rust-Final.pdf
https://www.env.nm.gov/occupational_health_safety/
mailto:nd.coordinator@env.nm.gov

